contact the Planning Board office.

Present were Sel. Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

7:40 Trailer hearing was scheduled for Frank & Diane Crawford. Abutters

(Frederick J. Hodges III and Bruce Davenport) were notified. Present were

Frank & Diane Crawford, Frederick J. Hodges III. Mr. Crawford plans on

living in the trailer while building their home. He would like the permit

for one (1) year . Selectmen approved the temporary trailer permit.

Selectmen will have Mr. & Mrs. Frank Crawford sign an agreement.

8:00 Mr. Herman Walker was in to see if the town would have the stone

monument cleaned for the 4th of July cefbration. Selectmen asked Mr. Walker

to find out the cost and report back to them next Monday evening 6/22/87.

8:12 Mr. Kerby Elliott is considering purchasing approximately 100 acres

on McCurdy Road. He wanted to know the future road improvement plans on

McCurdy Road. Sel. explained the road impact study to him and told him to

8:30 Brad Carr was in to inform the Sel. that Leach Hill Road was referred to as a old highway at the registry of deeds office in Nashua, N.H. Sel. feel the road is a class 6 and he could meet with road agent and discuss what he wants to do to upgrade Leach Hill Road.

8:45 Namei Bolton came in for an interview to work in the Selectmen's office.

- Sel. reviewed her resume and described the position, hours and salary.
- Sel. Dodge made motion to hire Mrs. Bolton. The Selectmen voted unanimously to hire her. Mrs. Bolton will start on July 20th at \$6.50 per hour. Selectmen will review her salary in three (3) months.
- 9:15 Mr. Steven Brown of 39 Webster St., Woburn, Ma. 01801 (617-932-0586) and Jim Delaney of 66 Hollingsworth St., Lynn, Ma. (617-595-1484) would be interested in picking up the tires at the landfill. They would be using

June 15, 1987

three (3) trailers. Each trailer can hold approximately 1,000 tires (reg.tires)

The cost would be \$550.00 per trailer load. They would like to complete

the project in five (5) days. They would be hauling the tires to

Durham, Maine. Selectmen imformed them that they would have to provide a

certificate of insurance and if they have men working for them they would

need workmens compensation.

9:30 Steven Elliott came in to go over his bid for Old Coach Road. He will use a 790 John Deer Excavator, D-7 and two (2) trucks. The estimated time to complete project would be 1 week. He is fully insured and would expect payment when the job was completed.

10:15 David Bowen came in to go over his bid for Old Coach Road. He will use a D-6, 907 excavator and two (2) 10 wheeler trucks. He is fully insured and would expect payment at the end of the project. His estimated time for completion would be 1 week.

Selectmen Mansfield made motion to award bid to David & Steven Elliott of
D&S Excavating. Selectmen voted unanimously to award the bid to D&S Excavating.

Selectmen will review bids on Bedford Road Project before making any decision.

Selectman Mansfield made motion to have Donald Grosso complete Frank Crawford's term as a regular Planning Board member and to have Frank Crawford complete

Donald Grosso's term as an alternate member to the Planning Board. Selectmen voted unanimously on this motion.

Secretary called H.A, Scott 6/9/87 to ask if bid for Old Coach Road included gravel. Mr. Herbert Scott did not include the price for gravel in his bid.

Selectmen signed checks and reviewed weekly correspondence.

Meeting adjourned 12:PM

Linda Sizemore, secretary

Minute user accepted